To: Directors, Vice Directors and Officers

From/Subject: Sub-committee of A & F assigned to 

          study the issue of a single Board meeting.

Date: May 12, 2005

At its January meeting, the A&F Committee created a subcommittee to study the viability of holding just one Board meeting per year.  It is our intent to report back to the Board in time for the July meeting on this issue.  In tune with that commitment, we would like to gather some input from ODV’s.

Rather than attempt to develop a survey questionnaire and possibly expose all of us to the possibility of q’s that may inadvertently place answers in your head as well, we are going to simply throw this matter open for your comments.

But, before going any further, let us say that the fundamental reason why this came up in the first place is that it was thrown out as potentially being a way to save money.  How much?  It depends on how and what you count, but for now lets stick solely with the issue of a Board meeting and its direct and indirect costs.  An educated guess would put it in the range of $55K.  For those of you that have seen these numbers before, please don’t overlook the issue of indirect costs, such as staff compensation in preparing for and attending a meeting.

Some history and a couple of comments  

· From the beginning til the mid 60’s there was only one in-person Board meeting each year.

· The total estimated number of Board meeting’s attended by the three members of this committee comes in at around 125.  So the committee has seen a lot of action and on occasion some inaction.

· The primary purpose for having an Executive Committee is to have a small group of Director’s act when the full Board is not in session.

Now onto to your input---we need it.  We would like to be able to play to the Board some of its own views on the issue as well as those of the sub-committee.  What kind of input might you submit?  Anything that you want from a simple,  “I hate the idea” to a 5000 word essay on the issue.

To whom should you submit input?  That’s your call.  You can submit it to the ODV, so everyone gets the flavor of your thoughts or you can submit it to Jim McCobb, the Chairman of the Committee at W1LLU@verizon.net.

Timing---please have your comments in no later than May 22nd, 2005.

Thanks and 73.

